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MINUTES of the ANNUAL PARISH MEETING

held on Tuesday 26 May 2015 at 7.30pm

in the Recreation Hall, Chiseldon
Present:       Cllrs:       Paul Walton (chair), Keith Bates, Sarah Bowles, Caroline Brady, Phil Costigan, Adelaide Dudman, David Hill, Neil McFadyen,  Chris Rawlings, Paul Sunners, Wendy Wright.

 B. Cllrs:   Andrew Bennett, Fionuala Foley, Eric Shaw.
                     Public:    7 members.
Apologies:   Cllrs:        Margarita Cabrera, Barbara Tucker.                Also Rory Draper.
The chair formally introduced Claire Maycock, the person who will succeed the clerk. 
Declarations of interest.

Cllr Walton  -  Badbury Park.  
Public Recess.

Henry Darkin (Norris Close) asked if the minutes were correct in stating there was only one member of the public present.  He was told the minutes were correct.  

Minutes of the last APM.

The minutes of the meeting held on 30 May 2014 were approved on a proposal by Cllr Wright, seconded by Cllr Hill.  All who attended the meeting in favour.
Matters arising.

B.Cllr Bennett raised the subject of two separate meetings (APM and AGM).  The clerk is to contact Stephen Taylor to ask if they can be combined.
Cllr Hill said that commercial bus services were being looked at very closely – hence the Service 70 is to be axed on 1 June for financial reasons.  Cllr Walton asked how to advertise the new bus services, and Cllr Hill stated that he had tried the local radio station, but found that it will only advertise at weekends; he will put it on Facebook.   Cllr Costigan suggested putting an advertisement in the local shops.

Committee reports.

Cllr Walton had forgotten to mention that B.Cllr Bennett will be mayor in 2015/16 in his report on the Full Council.
Cllr Rawlings presented his report for Environment, and mentioned WARP, the fact that the Millennium path had been maintained by Sustrans, the Speedwatch camera and highways.  A new dog bin is to be installed in Church Street.  The litter pick had a larger turnout than was expected, and he thanked everyone involved.

Cllr Costigan referred to the Finance report and noted that the council had spent some £70,000 (higher than normal), largely because of spend on refurbishment of the chapel roof and installation of a toilet.

Cllr Walton presented the Planning report and mentioned Staddlestones in Butts Road, Downsview Nursing Home and 33 Meadow Way had been contentious.  The hairdressers in High Street was not contentious as far as the Parish Council was concerned, but neighbours thought otherwise.
Cllr Sunners stated that correct procedure must prevail when considering retrospective applications.  B.Cllr Foley stated that both Sarah Screen and Andy Brown have agreed to speak to the Paris Council on planning and CIL matters, probably in September.  Cllr Dudman spoke briefly about the parking issues at the Downsview Nursing Home.  

Cllr Sunners spoke about the Tennis and Football Clubs, BIOS and vulnerable people in his Recreation report.  B.Cllr Bennett mentioned that vulnerable people are looked after by localities, and may pass information to the Parish Council.  Cllr Walton thanked Cllr Costigan for his efforts on the Tennis Club issue.  
Parish Council Achievements.

Already covered.

Community/Parish Plan.
John Legge was in attendance.  It was agreed that more interest from the residents needs to be generated and that a further advert is necessary in the Ridgeway Bell.

Borough Councillor’s Report.

B.Cllr Shaw apologised for his resignation from the Parish Council and explained that he will remain as a ward councillor.  He stated that Streetsmart had helped with the litter pick; work will not start on the junction 15 approach until next year; and that yellow lining and 20mph limits are in hand.  

B.Cllr Bennett mentioned that the horse signs were in place for Badbury.  
Any other business.

None.
The meeting closed at 8.24pm.
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